WHAT YOU SHOULD KNOW ABOUT BEN CARSON, TRUMP'S SECRETARY OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

After a short-lived presidential campaign, Carson, a prominent neurosurgeon, joined the Trump administration.

CARSON IN THE DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING:

HUD awarded **at least five political operatives with no housing policy experience** raises and promotions within the first few months of starting their HUD positions.¹ Each of the five appointees had either worked on Carson's or Trump's presidential campaign and were among at least 24 individuals who lacked housing policy experience but were nonetheless appointed.

Carson has also hired family members and friends into high-ranking positions despite these appointees being unqualified or violating agency ethical standards. Carson's deputy chief of staff is the son of one of his close friends and a former business associate, Al Costa.² Carson's own son, the co-founder of a private equity firm, was put in charge of a "listening tour" in Baltimore where Carson spoke about new HUD policies to high-profile guests.³ Carson Jr. lobbied to include neighborhoods in the tour that he was scouting for investment purposes. The HUD Inspector General ended up opening an investigation into the extent to which policies are informed by the Carson family's business interests. Another investigation showed Carson and his wife attempted to purchase a \$31,000 dining room set for his office. When asked about it, he said he had no knowledge of it, but emails obtained by FOIA referred to it as the furniture that "the Secretary and Mrs. Carson picked out."⁴

Last year a **manufactured housing industry trade group requested that an agency official who had been opposed to their desired regulatory reforms be removed**, a request that senior officials in the Department obliged.⁵ With that resistant official out of the way, HUD kicked off the process to reconsider regulations.

Carson has also taken steps to scale back civil rights enforcement. Municipalities no longer have to submit plans to desegregate their communities to receive HUD funds.⁶ Another new HUD rule would allow federally funded shelters to deny transgender people admission on the grounds of religious beliefs or force transgender women to share bathrooms and sleeping chambers with men.⁷ And in yet another recent rule, HUD plans to evict undocumented immigrants from public housing. HUD estimated more than 55,000 children who are legal U.S. residents or citizens could be displaced.⁸

REFERENCES

 Tracy Jan, "Ben Carson's HUD: Political Loyalty Required, No Experience Necessary," *The Washington Post*, September 20, 2018. https://www.washingtonpost.com/ business/economy/ben-carsons-hud-political-loyalty-required-no-experience-necessary/2018/09/20/addb8e74-9b0c-11e8-b60b-1c897f17e185_story.html
Gregory Wallace and Rene Marsh, "Son of close Carson friend hired at HUD," *CNN*, May 31, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2018/05/30/politics/ben-carson-aide/index.html

3 American Oversight, "Documents Reveal Ben Carson Jr's Attempts to Use His Influence at HUD to Help His Business," March 4, 2019. https://www.americanoversight. org/documents-reveal-ben-carson-jr-s-attempts-to-use-his-influence-at-hud-to-help-his-business

4 American Oversight, "Ben Carson Faces Questions on PBS NewsHour About Frequent Travel and Attempted Dining Set Purchase," March 20, 2019. https://www. americanoversight.org/ben-carson-faces-questions-on-pbs-newshour-about-frequent-travel-and-attempted-dining-set-purchase

5 Juliet Eilperin, "A once obscure office at HUD is the subject of an unusually intense lobbying effort," *The Washington Post*, April 30, 2018. https://www.washingtonpost. com/politics/a-once-obscure-office-at-hud-is-the-subject-of-unusually-intense-lobbying-effort/2018/04/30/3dfc7ba0-3841-11e8-acd5-35eac230e514_story.html?utm_term=.45dec31c294d

6 "Affirmatively Furthering Fair Housing (AFFH): Responsibility to Conduct Analysis of Impediments," May 23, 2018. https://www.federalregister.gov/

documents/2018/05/23/2018-11145/affirmatively-furthering-fair-housing-affh-responsibility-to-conduct-analysis-of-impediments

7 Tracy Jan, "Proposed HUD rule would strip transgender protections at homeless shelters," *The Washington Post*, May 22, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/ business/2019/05/22/proposed-hud-rule-would-strip-transgender-protections-homeless-shelters/?utm_term=.576f57ce6ec5

8 Tracy Jan, "HUD says 55,000 children could be displaced under Trump plan to evict undocumented immigrants," *The Washington Post*, May 10, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/business/2019/05/10/hud-says-children-could-be-displaced-under-trump-plan-evict-undocumented-immigrants/

swamptourdc.com

